From: McClure, Dean, EMNRD

To: Lisa Trascher

Subject: RE: Ophelia 27 1H - 30-025-4114
Date: Wednesday, April 7, 2021 10:28:00 AM
Attachments: image001.qif

Good morning Ms. Trascher,

| see that the sundry itself seems to have been submitted for the Ophelia 27 #1H (30-025-41114),
but it also seems to be clear that the OCD reviewer either never reviewed that well for addition or
rejected it due to lack of it being included in the summary and supporting documents for it like the
C-102 and production history that are included for the other 3 wells. | think it is more likely that he
missed it being a part of the request and likely never reviewed it leaving it to be reviewed now.
However, the request does not meet the requirements of needing a C-102 nor does PC-1304 allow
for the addition of wells to it. It seems interesting that the OCD had granted the prior additions of
wells, but that should not be construed that the addition of more wells without a new application
will be granted. As such you will need to submit a new application to amend PC-1304 to include the
well referenced above.

Dean McClure

Petroleum Engineer, Oil Conservation Division

New Mexico Energy, Minerals and Natural Resources Department
(505) 469-8211

From: Lisa Trascher <Lisa_Trascher@eogresources.com>
Sent: Wednesday, April 7, 2021 8:06 AM

To: McClure, Dean, EMNRD <Dean.McClure@state.nm.us>
Subject: [EXT] Ophelia 27 1H - 30-025-4114

Good Morning Mr. McClure,

| was looking at some older wells and noticed that the Ophelia 27 1H did not have the order, PC-
1304 attached to it. I've attached the application that request to add this well, | believe it might have
been overlooked due to Mr. Stan Wagner requesting it in the top of the C103 and not also listing it
below in the wells to add, maybe because he believed it to be sufficient enough to list the
information for the first well in the top and subsequent wells below. The subsequent wells have
been tied to the PC-1304, just not the 1H well.

Can you please tie the Ophelia 27 1H to the PC-13047?
| appreciate your time, thank you,

Lisa Trascher
Regulatory Specialist
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